Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Can you provide answers for the financial years 2011-2012, 2012-2013, 2013-2014, 2015-2015 and 2015-2016 please.

1. How many children were taken into care in your council area during each financial year?
2011-2012 – 215 LAC 

2012-2013 – 205 LAC 

2013-2014 – 205 LAC

2014-2015 – 220 LAC

2015-2016 – 200 LAC  

2. How many of these children were taken into care for substance misuse by a parent as a contributing factor?

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse 
requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would 
exceed 
the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This 
represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours 
in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, 
retrieving and extracting the information.

In total 1045 children have been taken into care over the timeframe 
specified. We do not report on substance misuse by a parent as a 
contributing factor, therefore, in order to answer your request we would need 
to trawl through each of the 1045 cases.  Allowing 30 minutes for each 
record would require over 500 hours of officer time. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of 
Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the 
Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current 
form will exceed the appropriate limit.
3. How many referrals were there for unborn children to be taken into care because of the mother being on drugs when pregnant/substance misuse by a parent as a contributing factor?


Again, this would require the manual trawl of all referral records to establish 
if substance misuse was an issue.  The number of referrals received each 
year is as follows:

11-12 – 4149


12-13 – 3960


13-14 – 2797


14-15 – 4754


15-16 – 3471 (to mid March 2016)


This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of 
Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the 
Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current 
form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

